
Hand in Hand 
Friday 28th February 2025 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the 
newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily     

endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Message from Miss Furnish Dear Parent/Carer 

I have had a super week seeing all the children return after the half term break. They have 
come back eager to learn and have fun, which is just what we want at Roskear! Thank you 
so much to parents and carers who were able to attend our teacher meetings. I do 
sincerely apologise to those parents/carers whose session had to be cancelled due to staff 
absence. I know this is not ideal and very much hope you will book again for the meetings 
next week. For those parents/carers who were unable to attend, or who attend at a 
different time in the year, we do not want you to miss out on being able to complete the 
annual governor questionnaire, and as such you we have added the link below for you to 
be able to complete it online.  

Finally, I wish you a sunny weekend. Take care.  

KS1 Book Of The Week:  The Battle of Bubble and Squeak 

Author: Phillipa Pearce Book Level: 2.0 

Sid, Peggy and Amy adore the two gerbils, Bubble and Squeak, but their 
mother detests them. A major family battle results, and it's clear life is 
never going to be quite the same again. 

 

KS2 Book Of The Week: Sporty Kids Cricket 

Author: Felice Arena Book Level: No AR quiz 

Pete dropped to his knees, knowing he wouldn't reach the ball in time. He 
was devastated. It was all over! Pete's family is crazy for cricket.  
But can his team take home the Jacaranda Cup? 

Safety First 

Polite reminder…children should not be arriving onto the school site until 8:40am. as 

school staff are not on duty at this time. 

 Any children found without parents / carers supervising before this time, will be taken 

to the breakfast club and parents / carers will be charged. 

 Please help us to keep children safe. Thank you. 



CALENDAR 
(additions in red)         

 

06.03.25—World Book Day—School  

18.03.25—School Photos–School 

03.04.25—Spring Disco (information to come) 
23.07.25 - Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

02.10.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Look what happened in YR this week… a few 
gingerbread men managed to get into our 

classroom and they were caught on camera 
running around and around! We think they 

were eating gingerbread too as there were a 
few crumbs on the carpet. We had to sweep 

them up! 

We have been busy learning the story of ‘The 
Gingerbread Man’. Please ask us to retell it to 

you. We can use our story map to help us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year’s World Book 
Day will be celebrated 
at Roskear Primary and 

Nursery School on 
Thursday 6th March 

2025.  

Children are invited to 
come to school dressed 

as their favourite character from a book. 
As a school, we will be taking part in 

Stop, Drop and Read throughout the day 
and partner teachers will be reading to 

classes. 
There will be a prize for the best 

costume on World Book Day per each 
year group. The prize will be a book 

voucher. 

 

 

 



Position Class  % Attend Number of Late pupils Change from 

last week 

1st Porthreath 99.14 2 -1 

2nd St. Piran 99.14 2 +1 

3rd Newlyn 97.92 3 +1 

4th Marazion 96.67 1 0 

5th Coverack 96.55 1 +1 

6th Helston 96.43 2 +1 

7th Gwithian 96.3 2 +1 

8th Porthcurno 95.29 2 +1 

9th Truro 95 1 -1 

10th Falmouth 94.91 3 0 

11th Poldhu 93.75 0 -2 

12th Chapel Porth 93.41 1 0 

13th St. Blazey 92.67 2 +1 

14th St. Petroc 84.48 3 +1 

ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     

Congratulations to  

Portreath 

who came  

first  

this week. 

 

 

 

 
We had a huge shock in Year 2 this week. On 
Wednesday morning, we came into the classroom 
and found a crime scene! Our diamonds were 
stolen, we found muddy footprints, singed paper, 
animal bones and moss-covered pebbles. The 
school’s trail camera captured evidence of a 
dragon in the playground. Luckily, the police and a 
local dragon farmer tracked down the dragon and 
returned him to his home. What an eventful week! 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

As scientists this week, Year 5 have 
been investigating different forces. 

We have been learning about the 
force of gravity and the scientist 

who discovered it: Isaac Newton. We 
then used Newton metres to 

measure different forces. The 
children thought about how forces 
are used in real-life experiences 

such as parachutes and boats.  

Year 5 have also had their first 
swimming session this week. They 

showed golden behaviour at the pool 
and showed how responsible they 

are. In order to build on their 
existing strengths, children were 

placed in appropriate groups ready 
for lessons.   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Lost and Found 

The lost and found will be held in the hall on Monday 

the 3rd of March.  

A text with the time to be sent on Monday. 

We have a lot of lost uniforms, coats etc to be 

collected. If you know you have something lost, please 

come and look. 

Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers. We are delighted to be 
holding a Spring Disco for our Yr R – Yr 6 children on 

Thursday 3rd April.  They really enjoyed the 
Halloween Disco last year and we are confident this 
one will also be a success with the children.  Tickets 
cost £2 and can be purchased via ParentPay.  Due to 

the size of the hall, we can only take a maximum 
number of children in each age group, so please 
purchase your tickets as soon as possible.  When 
the maximum number is reached, we will close 

ParentPay to further payments.  You can pay cash 
for a ticket at the school reception, however once 
the tickets sold reach the maximum this payment 
option will no longer be available.  We thank-you 

for your continued support. 



Congratulations to the following 

pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for certificate 

Porthcurno Archie For being GOLDEN, trying his best in all he does. We are so 
proud of you, well done! 

Chapel Porth Charlie For always being GREAT and ASPIRATIONAL when completing 
his sounds. We are so proud of you! 

Poldhu Hollie For being a RESPONSIBLE learner all week and writing fantastic 
instructions with time starters and verbs. 

Gwithian Kolbie For his ASPIRATIONAL maths this week. Well done! 

Portreath Victoria For being a TENACIOUS mathematician this week. Well done! 

Marazion Maks Has been GREAT this week in all of his learning and by helping 
others. 

Coverack  Quawra For your amazing effort with your learning, especially reading 
this week. You are truly GOLDEN. 

Truro Skyla For being super GOLDEN in everything she has done this week. 

Falmouth Chester For settling so well into Falmouth class, you have been GREAT! 

Newlyn Ameliah For her ASPIRATIONAL attitude in learning and her effort in 
every subject. 

St. Piran Thea For being RESPONSIBLE at swimming this week. 

St. Blazey Brax For being TENACIOUS at swimming this week. Well done! 

Helston Maisey For having a GOLDEN week and putting 100% into everything! 

St. Petroc Remilis For being TENACIOUS in maths, completing both “Ready to 
Rock” and “Flying High”. Well done! 



CROFTY VACANCIES 

5th of March 

4th of March 





Menu for week commencing Monday 3rd of March 2025 


